
 

    April 2022 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
Hello everyone!  Welcome all new and returning members to the 
Roseville Golf Club 2022 season.  It's great to see so many of you out 
enjoying the events our club has hosted so far.  In addition to high 
attendance at our home tournaments our away rounds at Bodega 
Harbour and Windsor Golf Club reached record numbers!  Special 
thanks to Bryan Lange for organizing a Saturday night dinner for the 
members at The Tides Wharf Restaurant.  Hopefully we can do 
something like that for each away weekend moving forward.    
 
Your Board members have been working tirelessly to update our 
website and make signing up for tournaments as user-friendly as 

possible.  It seems like a ton of changes are being made for the betterment of our club.  Thank 
you to Ron Floyd and Karry Przepiorski in particular for stepping up and transitioning into 
different positions on the Board.   
  
The annual David Oxley junior tournament will be held on Monday, June 13th, 2022.  Volunteers 
are always needed and appreciated.  If you are interested in helping on that day, even if it is for 
an hour or two, please let me know.     
  



I hope I get the opportunity to meet every one of you during our eventful season this year.  I wish 
you all a happy and healthy 2022 and look forward to seeing you out on the course.  As always, 
please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.   

 
Paul Wilson   
President   
Roseville Golf Club 
paulw10@msn.com   

 
VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

We have a few important items to address in this issue of 

the newsletter:  Our second quarter RGC Open Meeting will be 

held Thursday April 21st at 6:30 p.m., at the Diamond Oaks Golf 

Course snack bar.   

Attached below is an announcement and donation form 

for the David Oxley (Junior Golf) Memorial Tournament, to be 

held Monday, June 13th, 9 a.m.  Your donations can be made via 

Paypal under the “Club News” heading in the upper right corner 

of the RGC Website.  You can also write a check using the form 

below (mailed to the noted address), or submit it in the RGC box 

in the Diamond Oaks Pro Shop.  Please get involved in the David Oxley and show your support 

for local junior golfers with a financial donation, volunteer, or both. 

This tournament is the RGC’s contribution to growing the game of golf, by inviting regional 
youth to test their game among a field of talented peers.  One notable alumni is PGA star 
Cameron Champ. The only way this tournament succeeds is by way of assistance from RGC 
volunteers. We need roughly 25 bodies on the course (RGC friends and family are welcome) 
helping to make the tournament run smoothly. Please contact Paul Wilson in person or by email 
(foxx_dennis@yahoo.com) to volunteer. We need scorers, marshals, water distribution, etc. 
Watching these kids pound the ball is worth the effort, and a complimentary lunch is served to 
all volunteers.   

Please encourage your friends, family and coworkers to join the RGC. We need to grow 
our membership to keep the club healthy.  This translates to large tournament fields, which 
translates to larger payouts in the tournaments.  If there are any club related issues that require 
my attention, please let me know. 
 All donations for Christmas prizes (and referrals to donations are welcomed throughout 
the year.   We are working on a great Christmas party for 2022, so I hope to see everyone there! 
 

Dennis Foxx 

RGC Vice President 

 

mailto:paulw10@msn.com


TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 

Hello everyone!  Welcome all new and returning 
members to the Roseville Golf Club 2022 season.  It's great 
to see so many of you out enjoying the events our club has 
hosted so far.  In addition to high attendance at our home 
tournaments our away rounds at Bodega Harbour and 
Windsor Golf Club reached record numbers!  Special 
thanks to Bryan Lange for organizing a Saturday night dinner 
for the members at The Tides Wharf Restaurant.  Hopefully 
we can do something like that for each away weekend 
moving forward.    
 

Your Board members have been working tirelessly to update our website and make 
signing up for tournaments as user-friendly as possible.  It seems like a ton of changes are being 
made for the betterment of our club.  Thank you to Ron Floyd and Karry Przepiorski in particular 
for stepping up and transitioning into different positions on the Board.   

The annual David Oxley junior tournament will be held on Monday, June 13th, 
2022.  Volunteers are always needed and appreciated.  If you are interested in helping on that 
day, even if it is for an hour or two, please let me know.     

I hope I get the opportunity to meet every one of you during our eventful season this 
year.  I wish you all a happy and healthy 2022 and look forward to seeing you out on the 
course.  As always, please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.   

If you have any questions, please contact me at either timecop235@yahoo.com or (804) 

892-6403. 

 

Rico Johnson                     

RGC Tournament Director  

 

HANDICAPPER’S REPORT 

  Hi everybody, this is a reminder that all tournament scores are posted by 
the Handicap Committee. 

Please notify the Tournament Director and Handicap Chairperson if you wish to change 
to Blue, Palmer or White Tees. 

There is a new method being used by the Club to determine Tournament Handicaps.  It is 
calculated by using the two lowest of your four most recent tournament scores at Diamond Oaks 
within the last calendar year. I have found a simpler way of calculating your own tournament 

mailto:timecop235@yahoo.com


handicaps using the MyNCGA App. If you follow the steps below, you can do your own calculation. 
When you open the App, you will see a down arrow next to “Scores – 20 Most Recent”. Click on 
that down arrow and scroll down to “Scores – Competition” then click there. It will bring up all 
your tournament scores. Look for the 4 most recent scores at Diamond Oaks. Using the 2 lowest 
differentials, add them together and divide by 2.  In the example below, the two lowest 
differentials are 20.7 and 23.5. Added together that equals 44.2.  44.2 divided by 2 equals 22.1. 
The Tournament Handicap Index is 22.1.  You then may take that index and look up the Course 
Handicap here https://www.usga.org/course-handicap-calculator.html.   

  

https://www.usga.org/course-handicap-calculator.html


NCGA has an online travel and entertainment portal that has discounts for hotels, 
tickets to sporting events, theater and concerts.  to access, https://ncga.org/ncga-go/.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at handicap@rosevillegolfclub.com or  
(916) 782-3579. 

See ya, 
Gary Krohn 
Handicap Chairperson/Club Ambassador 

RULES CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 

Hello RGC members, 
I would like to thank Paul Wilson, RGC President, for 

entrusting me as your Rules Chairperson for the remainder of 
the 2022 golf year.  For those who don’t know me, I was a 
member of the club from 1975-85 and rejoined the club in 
2010, following retirement as a Land Use Planner for the 
County of Nevada.  I live in Grass Valley and golf regularly on 
the weekdays at Diamond Oaks and WoodCreek.   

I was first elected to the Board as a Member at Large 
for 2021-22.  I am usually at the course for all tournaments 

selling raffle tickets, so please stop by and say hello.   
Diamond Oaks has held up well with the mild winter. The course conditions are 

continually improving. Many of the old tree stumps have been removed.  My goal this year is to 
keep the membership informed of any updated rules using the RGC shadow box and marking 
problem areas on the course before most tournaments.  I’d recommend that all members review 
the “Playing Procedures,” found at the RGC website: http://rosevillegolfclub.com. Also, 
“Conditions of Play” should be reviewed before each tournament.  

The RGC encourages a prompt pace of play.  Each round is to be completed in 4 hours and 
30 minutes or less, or within 15 minutes of the group that finishes before your group.  It’s 
important that each group keep up with the forward group, so everyone has a consistent pace of 
play.  No one enjoys a rabbit race at the end of the round. The following is a link to the NCGA 
website for Pace of Play Tips. https://ncga.org/rules/pace-ofplay/.  Finally, there is a maximum 
three (3) minute search time looking for your golf ball.  After this 3-minute period expires, the 
ball is deemed lost.  Player must take stroke-and distance relief by adding one penalty stroke 
(Rule 14.6).  I look forward to being the RGC Rules Chairperson for the 2022 golf year. 
 
Karry Przepiorski 
Rules Chairperson 
Roseville Golf Club 
karry.przep@yahoo.com 
(530) 913-7365 
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ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB 

OPEN MEETING 

 

Thursday 

 April 21, 2022 

6:30 PM 

 

DIAMOND OAKS 

LEGENDS AND HEROES SNACK BAR 

 

  



David Oxley Donation form! 

Please donate to help the club and juniors! 

 

RGC David Oxley Junior Golf Contribution 

9 a.m. Monday, June 11 

 

 

NAME:     _________________________________________________ 

 

  

Phone Number:   __________________________________________________________ 

 

 

E-Mail Address:  ___________________________________________________________  

 

 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED   $_______________  

 

You may use Pay Pal or  

Mail check or money order to: 

Roseville Golf Club, PO Box 248, Roseville , CA., 95678 

 

 


